Call for Papers on "Economic Analyses of Programs and Laws to Enhance Marriage Quality and Stability" for Special Issue of Review of Economics of the Household

        High levels of marital instability, non-marital childbearing, and single parenthood have important implications for many social and economic outcomes, including poverty, economic and social mobility, criminal activity, and educational problems. In recent years a number of policy instruments have been introduced in an attempt to raise directly the propensity to marry, to reduce divorce, and to enhance the quality of marriages and parental cohabitation. Such government programs and legal interventions include marriage education and relationship skills classes, mediation among couples seeking a divorce, and premarital counseling. In the U.S.A., some of these programs are part of the Healthy Marriage Initiative. The Review of Economics of the Household is planning a special issue containing economic analyses of any kind of program or law—based in the U.S.A. or elsewhere--aimed at enhancing and stabilizing marriages and other long-term relationships between parents.

Potential topics include but are not limited to: 1) the costs and benefits of such interventions; 2) experimental and non-experimental evidence about the impact of such interventions; and 3) the implications of economic theories of the household for the assessment of such programs.  Both empirical and theoretical papers are welcome. Papers that combine theoretical and empirical analysis are particularly appreciated by the Review. Interested contributors should submit a paper to the Review of Economics of the Household at http://www.springerlink.com/content/1573-7152/?k= by February 15, 2008. A copy should be sent to the editor of the special issue, Robert I. Lerman, at blerman@ui.urban.org. Questions should also be addressed to the special issue editor. 
 

 

 

